The regular meeting of the Board of Health was held on Wednesday, May 4, 2022. Kelly Lamas, Chair;
Adrienne DeSantis, Secretary; and Antonio Tavares, Member were present. Office Assistant Tim
Fontaine recording the minutes. The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by Ms. Lamas.

Board members signed departmental bills.

Board members read the minutes of April 12, 2022. Motion made by Mr. Tavares to accept the
minutes as written. Seconded by Ms. DeSantis. All in favor 3-0. Minutes were signed by Ms. DeSantis.

Board members read over the monthly reports from staff for the month of April.

Ms. Kramer inquired into becoming Servsafe certified. Ms. DeSantis does not feel that the Public
Health Nurse should need to become Servsafe certified. It is not part of the job dgscr%ion;}qard
members would like to have Ms, Kramer focus on Balance (Falls Prevention) and§'_topg\e Bleed
trainings. Ms. Lamas would like to see Ms. Kramer dedicate more time as 3 PublicHeatth Nurse and
the responsibilities that lie with that position. o M
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Ms. Lamas would like more information about wellness checks being performed h‘y th_é_nu{;;e and the
qualifications for a wellness check. There are also questions about how the nursesis pggvidiﬁgw
outreach and education to patients, along with connecting patients with outside serviees. Ms. Lamas

will email follow-up questions to staff regarding the reports.

Mr. Tavares would like more information into the roles of the Public Health Nurse and the Public
Health Program Coordinator. Ms. Lamas mentioned having Mr. Tavares set up times to meet with the
staff to speak about their respective roles.

Ms. Lamas discussed the staff meeting that was held. Staff members went over individual job
descriptions. There was talk of ways to streamline communication, especially when someone was
going to be out of the office. There was a calendar purchased to communicate when staff members

There will be another staff meeting to be held in about 6-8 weeks
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Ms. Tavares inquired about reevaluating Ms. Lamas’ Position as “point person” for the staff. Mr.
Tavares feels the board should work together to make decisions and not just the “point person”. Ms.
Lamas is only making decisions on the “day-to-day” operations within the office. Ms. DeSantis asked

if there is a conflict due to being the “point person” and the chair. Mr. Tavares is not aware of any
conflict.

Board members discussed using the term “Health Department” instead of “Board of Health” in day-

to-day operations. There has been a longtime standard of the department being called “Board of
Health”. This will be discussed at a future meeting.

Motion made by Ms. DeSantis to adjourn the meeting at 6:26pm with Mr. Tavares seconding the

motion. All in favor 3-0.
Respectfull bmitted,
J

Adrienne DJSantis
Secretary =




